Meeting Minutes for May 28, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 25th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, May 28, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Edward L. Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Planning Board members and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

Absent:  Bernard J. Lynch, III

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board  approved  the Meeting Minutes from 3/12, 4/23, 5/4, 5/5, 5/7, 2009 as amended. 

FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of June 4, 11 and 25, 2009. These meetings will be held in the John Cronin Conf. Room at Town Hall.

2. CITIZENS SPEAK: 

Joe Sloane, a resident of 55 Concord Avenue, informed the Board that the Tucker Neighborhood Committee will be meeting on Monday, June 1st. Mr. Sloane suggested to the Board that alternates for a committee be appointed to consider Temple Shalom redevelopment.
3. DIRECTORS REPORT:
William Clark, Planning Director reported that he has been working on roadway safety issues 
with Curry College. 
Mr. Clark attended T I P Day at the Metropolitan Planning Organization meeting and spoke in support of the Central Ave reconfiguration project. The project reconfigures the travel lanes, adds sidewalks, and creates a dedicated bikeway. In order to be eligible for federal funding a project must first be on the TIP (Transportation Improvement Plan). The T I P is the process the State uses to expend federal transportation dollars. 

Mr. Clark also reported:
· Free bike racks are again available for the Town this year from the MPO. The Town received 22 racks last year and is looking to receive a similar number this year.

· Governor Stoughton Land Trust Committee will be meeting again in June. 
· 550 Adams Street /Abbey Park Restaurant is planning an opening in the middle of July. 

4. OLD BUSINESS:

STONE BRIDGE LANE
The board voted unanimously in favor of accepting “as built” plans for Stone Bridge Lane from the project’s developer Michael Solimando and releasing a bank book held as collateral.

540 HARLAND ST
The hearing on a request for a Modification of an Open Space Development Special Permit for 540 Harland Street was closed, and the Board voted in favor of approving an amendment to the Special Permit and revised Utility Covenant. Mr. Clark was authorized to endorse the associated ANR plan upon finality of the amendment.

TEMPLE SHALOM
The Planning Board discussed a draft for a Redevelopment Advisory Committee that the Chairman Pete Jackson wrote.  The Board decided it will further review the draft at its next meeting. The Board suggested that people interested in being on the committee being appointed to consider Temple Shalom redevelopment should apply.
5. NEW BUSINESS: 

Mr. Clark was authorized to endorse a plan “Subdivision Approval Not Required” for the Bartol Farm to be divided into 3 buildable house lots at   1514 Canton Avenue.
6. ADJOURNMENT:   

A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:40 p.m.











  _______________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary


